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“Seasons of Service – Be Inspired” 
 

Hello Pilots,  
 
Our year is ready to begin and I’m so happy we will have this time 
together!  Our wonderful newsletter editor Tammy Purcell, has 
doggedly kept me on my toes in getting the needed information to 
continue to make the Governor’s Bulletin as top notch as it has 
been for the last several years.   Hugs to Tammy! 
 
Very shortly, several Georgia Pilots will be traveling to Dallas, TX for a week of training, 
information and friend making.  For those of you who will not be able to attend, we will try 
to bring all the news and updates in upcoming GB issues.   I know the District 
Coordinators are looking forward to acquiring new ideas to help all of us during the 
coming year.   
 
I have received almost all club officer forms and I thank you incoming presidents for this 
timely submission.  My six Lt. Governor’s have been working hard to compile not only this 
information but the Club Assessment forms.  PI requested that we have these forms filled 
out and ready to hand over to the new ECR for our coming year.  This information helps 
them see where we are and how we are doing.   
 
Don’t forget it’s time to start working on the PEP report with the outgoing officers and 
Governor’s Cup award form.  Then be sure and check the Forms guideline to see what 
early awards need to be prepared for submission.  All Georgia District forms are on-line at 
pilotgeorgia.org.  Appoint a team from your club to help you, dear President, with these 
forms and submission deadlines.   
 
I hope all of you have a safe, healthy and happy 4th of July, and try to stay cool this 
summer! 
 
Yours in Pilot,  
Nancy Miller, Georgia District Governor 
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FROM OUR GOVERNOR-ELECT  
 
Greetings from Southwest Georgia! It is a 
privilege to serve as Governor-Elect for the 
Georgia District. The upcoming year holds 
promises of continued growth, dedicated 
service and enriched friendships. Let us 

remember our passion for others as we strive to improve 
the quality of life in our communities. 
 
I am a member of the Pilot Club of Bainbridge. One of my 
favorite service projects, BrainMinders, allows me to play 
the role of Fiona Fox in costume.  The excitement and 
eagerness to learn from the children is a rewarding 
experience. The Relay for Life event was held recently, 
and brings back fond memories, since this was my start in 
Pilot twelve years ago,  
 
This past year as Lt. Governor for the Southwest Region 
has been an enjoyable and learning experience. I wish to 
thank the Southwest Region for all their support, 
encouragement, and especially for the service they 
provide for their communities. 
 
My husband, Eddie, and I live in Bainbridge. Bainbridge is 
a small town about forty miles north of Tallahassee, FL. 
We have one son, Jes, and two daughters, Tabitha Brock 
and Jy Rogerson, and two son-in-laws, Blake Brock and 
Stephen Rogerson. We enjoy many visits to the beach, 
and take advantage of every opportunity to visit the white 
sands and calming effect of the tides. 
 
I hope you are as excited as I am about attending the 
PI/PIF Annual Meeting and Leadership Conference is 
Dallas, TX. I know we will be introduced to many exciting 
ways to improve and grow Pilot. 
 
I will end with this quote from V. Shoffstall, "Plant your own 
garden and decorate your own soul, instead of waiting for 
someone to bring you flowers." 
 
Gail Sharber, Georgia District Governor-elect 

 

CHAPLAIN’S CORNER  
 
"This is the day which the Lord hath made, 
we will rejoice and be glad in it."  
Psalms 118:24 
 

If I could catch a rainbow 
I would do it just for you 
And share with you its beauty 
On the days you're feeling blue. 
 
If I could build a mountain 
You could call your very own; 
A place to find serenity, 
A place to be alone. 
 
If I could take your troubles 
I would toss them in the sea, 
But all these things, I'm finding, 
Are impossible for me. 
 
I cannot build a mountain 
Or catch a rainbow fair, 
But let me be what I know best, 
A friend who's always there..... 
 
Friendship and Service ---- the cornerstones of Pilot! 
 
It is a true blessing to have been asked by Gov. Nancy to 
serve as chaplain for this Pilot year.  What I would like to 
do in the monthly chaplain corner messages for the 
Governor's Bulletin is to "spotlight" some of the people that 
have been helped by your clubs as you have been out in 
your communities doing service.  So e-mail me and tell me 
some of those wonderful stories about how your project 
may have impacted and/or touched someone's life --- in 
other words this is more than just "reporting" on a project --
--it is "sharing" that journey of how a life may have 
changed.  Each one of you - and each one of your clubs - 
do wonderful things in your communities ---- but take a 
minute and see how you may have changed a life and 
share that story.  
 
On another note, we will be continuing the prayer board so 
please e-mail me if you would like to be on that prayer 
board list. My e-mail address is jrakers@bellsouth.net. 
 
Blessings always, JoAnn Akers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Judy Vendrick 
grew this 
sunflower 
from a packet 
of sunflower 
seeds that 
were left on 
the tables at 
Governor 
Nancy’s 
installation. 
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A Note from Your PI 
President-elect 

 
I would like to take this opportunity to invite 
you to the 2011 Pilot International 
Leadership Conference on July 13-16th in 
Dallas Texas!  Wonderful and informative 

workshops have been planned.  You will have 
opportunities to hear speakers on our focus, Brain Related 
Disorders and Brain Health.  Susan Hite, from North 
Carolina, will be one of the motivational speakers.  She will 
be the featured speaker at Council of Leaders and will 
speak before the convention body.  It is not too late for you 
to be a part of this great convention….and in fact, you can 
take every opportunity to attend!  Contact Pilot 
International Headquarters and register for part of the Pilot 
International Leadership Conference to suit what works for 
your schedule, for example, $25 you can attend 
workshops and the opening meeting on Wednesday; $50 
will allow you to attend the meetings and workshops; 
banquet tickets are $60 each for Thursday and Saturday.  
So if you can’t attend the entire session, please contact 
Peggy or Megan to make your arrangements today.  We 
want you to be part of the Pilot Leadership Conference! 
 
I know that your Governor and leadership team have 
already started preparation for a great year!!  In Council of 
Leaders they will be provided tools to assist them with 
evaluating their clubs and how to work with them for this 
ensuing Pilot year. Districts will also have an opportunity to 
get together on Thursday for breakfast or lunch.   
 
I know that we can’t wait to see our friends!  Hope to see 
you in the BIG D for a wonderful Pilot International 
Leadership Conference!! 
 
In Pilot,  
Beverly Wilkes, 2010-2011 PI President-Elect 

 
GETTING TO KNOW YOUR 

DISTRICT SECRETARY 
June Henson 

 
As we begin this new Pilot year, it will be 
my pleasure to serve as your district 
secretary and I hope I will live up to the 

expectations that Gov. Nancy has placed in me. 
 
A little bit about myself first…I was born in the tiny town of 
Bartow, GA and finished high school at Wadley High. In 
1954, I moved to Augusta to attend business school (that’s 
what you did in those days) and began my career in 1955 
with Atlanta Gas Light Company. In 1958, I married and 
moved to Milledgeville and continued my employment with 
AGL, retiring in 1995. After that I became employed with 
the GA Department of Corrections and retired in 
November 2010 after working there for 15 years. I have 
two children, a girl and a boy and am now a widow. I am 

very active in my church, First Baptist of Milledgeville and 
at the present serve on several committees. 
 
I became a member of the Milledgeville Pilot Club in 1974 
and have been very active in my club serving in every 
office except treasurer, some of them several times over. I 
also served two years as Lt. Governor of what was then 
known as the Central Region. Since I have served as 
secretary several times, I know the importance of 
submitting reports correctly and on time. Be sure you work 
closely with your president and treasurer to be sure the 
reports are in agreement before mailing. If you need help 
with any of the required reports, do not hesitate to call and 
if I can’t help I will find someone who can. 
 
I am looking forward to a very good year! 

 
GETTING TO KNOW YOUR 

DISTRICT TREASURER  
Merlene Burgess 

 
I am a native of Waverly, GA, and was 
educated in the Camden County, GA 
School System. After graduating high 

school, I graduated from Perry Business School in 
Brunswick, GA. It was then my career in banking began. I 
was selected to attend The University of Georgia/Georgia 
Banking School and graduated with honors. My banking 
career lasted for more than 46 years. I began as Secretary 
to the Executive Vice President and retired as Vice 
President, serving as Office Manager and Loan Officer. I 
enjoyed my banking career very much. Our company was 
also very involved in giving back to the community. 
 
During this time, I met and married the love of my life, 
Carlton D. (Mac) Burgess, Jr. We have been married for 
46 years and are now both retired. We like to travel and 
have been able to visit several wonderful places since our 
retirement. 
 
In 1990, I was invited to a Share Pilot Meeting by two of 
my friends. These two ladies had been members of the 
Pilot club of Brunswick for many years. The keynote 
speaker at the meeting was Nancy Henrick. Nancy gave 
an inspiring talk on the beginning of the Pilot Club and 
community projects sponsored and supported by the local 
club. Another highlight of the meeting was a presentation 
of funds to representative of the community for projects 
chosen that year. I was impressed that Pilot Club was a 
way to serve the community in a broader sense than I 
could do as an individual. At the next meeting, my sister, 
Ruby Dukes and I became members. Now 21 years later 
we are both still active members. 
 
In those 21 years, I have served as President Elect, 
President, Treasurer (several terms), Director, and 
divisions chair person. Pilot has been an enjoyable and 
rewarding experience for me. As a club, we have had 
many opportunities to make our community a better place. 
Friendships have been developed that I will never forget. 
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To serve as District treasurer will be another opportunity to 
grow in Pilot love and friendship. I look forward to getting 
to know and work with many more of you as I endeavor to 
perform this duty. 

 
SEASON’S OF LEADERSHIP 

Esther Foster, Leadership Coordinator 
 
I have enjoyed the 21 years I have been a 
Pilot. It has afforded me opportunity of 
participating in community service and 
personal growth and I have made many 

friends on the District and International level. Once you 
meet a Pilot, there is always that bond of friendship. I look 
forward to serving as Leadership Coordinator this next 
year. The article listed below can be applied to our 
organization on the local, district or international level. 
Regardless of our job, we must remember we are a team 
working together for the good of all involved. 
 
A good leader understands that good communication is 
very important. If there is one thing that can kill an 
organization, it’s poor communication.  
 
Communication is really a relational issue built around 
trust. Do we trust our team? Do we want them to trust us? 
Do we trust others within our organization? Are we making 
them a priority by sharing and including them in our plans 
or are we simply “blazing our own trail” and not 
considering their feelings or how they may interpret being 
left out. 
 
Regardless of any excuses we make for the reasons we 
might not communicate as well as we should, now is the 
time to change that. Every day gives us a new opportunity 
to be inclusive instead of divisive. When we communicate, 
we inform and when we inform we make people feel 
important by showing them we care enough to bring them 
into the loop. Good communication is a must if the vision 
of the organization is to truly come alive. 

 
FROM YOUR MEMBERSHIP CHAIR 

Cindy Tatum 
 
I have been a member of the Pilot Club of 
Toccoa for 25 years.  During this time I 
have served my club in all offices.  I served 
the district as Northeast Region Lt. 

Governor for two years, as Governor Elect and as the 
1999-2000 Georgia District Governor.  I also served the 
district as Anchor Coordinator and have been serving as 
Membership Division Co-Chair for several years. 
 
I cannot begin to say how much my experiences in Pilot 
have meant to me.  The friends I have made all over Pilot 
International are most valuable to me.  As I have told the 
members of my local club on many occasions, Pilots are 
with you always—through the good and the bad, and they 
never let you down.  The projects we have done have 

really made a difference in our community just as your 
clubs have been responsible for many wonderful things in 
your communities.  PILOT JUST CAN’T BE BEAT!!! 
 
As the new club year begins, I want to encourage each 
club to set a goal for membership and work diligently to 
meet that goal or surpass it.  We are not just concerned 
about numbers, although they are important, but just think 
about the lives that will be touched by each new Pilot that 
your club or my club brings into the Pilot family.  Please 
make membership a priority in 2011-2012.   

 
“TIS THE SEASON” TO PROJECT 

Angela Gillis, Projects Coordinator 
 
I am looking forward to serving as your 
2011-2012 Projects Coordinator. I had the 
privilege of meeting several of you at the 
Projects Workshop “Tis the Season” at the 

District Convention.  In the workshop we were able to 
share project ideas and best practices which I will share in 
upcoming bulletins.  
 
I encourage all club members to get involved with your 
clubs projects as designated in the Projects Plans of Work. 
Getting involved will give you a deep self satisfaction of 
knowing you are helping others in your community and 
exemplifying the Pilot motto, “True Course Ever”.  
With Governor Nancy’s theme Seasons of Service …Be 
Inspired, we have the opportunity to support her theme by 
doing service projects in every Season: Spring, Summer, 
Fall & Winter. So Pilots, let’s start the SUMMER off by 
getting involved with your club’s first project of the 2011- 
2012 club year! 
 
Like Marilyn Ross, the speaker at our Convention says “Be 
a STAR…Dream big, have a positive attitude, shine 
radiantly and have enthusiasm. We all can have 
successful projects. 
I am looking forward to hearing about all the wonderful 
club projects!  
 
Please share your club projects with me so that I can 
share them with our Pilot members.  My contact 
information is peachaff@bellsouth.net or 404 691-0093. 

 
MEET YOUR FUNDRAISING CHAIR 

Norma McKellar 
 
What a pleasure it’s going to be to work with 
a fellow “buckeye” this year! You see 
Governor Nancy and I are both from Ohio. I 
was born and raised in Cincinnati but I’ve 

lived in Moultrie, Georgia for 35 years. My husband and I 
have been married for 32 years. Our 29 year old daughter, 
Sara, is a preschool teacher in Statesboro. Our 28 year 
old son, Reed, is a supervisor at a center for the 
handicapped in Moultrie. I have one grand-dog. As of June 
30th I will be partially retired from my 35 year position as 
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children’s librarian for the Moultrie-Colquitt County Library. 
Finally I will have time to read! 
 
Being your fundraising chairman this year is going to be a 
true learning experience. Right now I’m researching and 
reading books about succeeding and avoiding failure at 
fundraising. I’ve already spent time exploring the internet 
for new, fun and unusual suggestions. But I’m pretty sure 
the best treasure trove of ideas is right there in your club.  
 
So for our 2011-2012 Pilot year I’ll be sharing suggestions 
I’ve found, but just as importantly, I want to share your 
success stories. Please send all your great programs, 
events and ideas to me at normamckellar@gmail.com. 

 
GA DISTRICT ANCHOR CLUBS 

Mary Turner, Anchor Coordinator 
 
I am glad to be serving as the Anchor 
Coordinator. As a member of the Pilot Club 
of Elberton for the past nine years I have 
had the privilege of serving as Director, 

Vice-President, President-Elect, President and Anchor 
Coordinator of my club.  I have one daughter, Gerianna 
who is in college. She is a Provisional member. Gerianna 
enjoyed her years as an Anchor, and she is the reason I 
became involved with Anchors. I have a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Family and Consumer Science, a 
master’s degree in Early Childhood Education, and a 
specialist’s degree in Curriculum and Instruction.  For the 
past 17 years I have taught Pre-k at Blackwell Elementary 
in Elberton. In addition to being involved with Pilot I am 
very involved in my church.  I am looking forward to a fun 
filled year with Anchor. Anchors are our future Pilot’s 

 
GEORGIA PILOT FOUNDATION 
Sherry McDuffie, GPF Representative 

 
As we begin our new Pilot year with 
Seasons of Service, Be Inspired, we need 
to reflect on the purpose of the Georgia 
Pilot Foundation which was incorporated in 

1993. Specifically, we said that we would provide 
scholarships to Anchors entering college. However, the 
purpose is general and allows a broad range of charitable 
activities to be conducted, such as Paws for Patriots, Mind 
Jogging, and a donation to Gracewood State School. We 
had our first “Dream Wheels” fundraiser in 1996 and 
another the following year. We had four years of 
“Foundation Fantasy” drawings, an auction at Fall Council 
2006, and drawings every year since. 
 
We started out giving four $1,000 scholarships in 1995. In 
2003 we increased them to $1,500 each and in 2007 we 
began giving six $1,500 scholarships. Our goal is to 
increase the number and we were hoping for eight by now.    
We need many donations to do this. Please put in your 
budget this year to send the foundation whatever you can 

spare. We will do a GPF/PIF drawing this year and you will 
receive information at PI convention in Dallas. Robin and I 
will not be there, so Jo Farish will let you know about it. 
We will hand out the tickets at Fall Council in Macon 
October 8, 2011. 
 
Also, all donations are to be sent to Robin Perry this year. 
Her information is below. 
 
This is my ninth and last year of being the GPF 
representative, so I would like for this to be the biggest 
and best year yet. Please help us raise the most money 
ever in the history of the Georgia Pilot Foundation.       
 
Again, thanks for your continued support of our fundraisers 
and the Georgia Pilot Foundation.  
 
Sherry McDuffie   Robin Perry 
GPF Representative  GPF Co-Representative 
215 Mallard Pointe Way  P.O. Box 1427 
Athens, GA 30606  Dublin, GA 31040 
706-549-0935 (H)  478-272-5159 (H) 
    478-272-5656 (B) 
706-540-8904 (C)  478-998-2762 (C) 
sherrymcduffie@charter.net perryco@bellsouth.net 

 
PILOT INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION 

Jo Farish, PIF Representative 
  
Serving as the District PIF Rep this year 
will be especially fulfilling and along with 
my co-chair, Pat Garner, we hope to 
bring some exciting and new features to 
hi-lite the Foundation.   

  
In July 1981, my good friend, Clara Shirey, finally talked 
me into joining the Pilot Club of Carrollton.  I had just 
started my Century 21 Farish Realty company and thought 
it would help me to further my business.  I planned on 
quitting after my business got going, but as many of you 
know, you do not quit and leave family and friends!  Pilot 
not only helped me promote my business, but also got me 
some of the best friends I have ever known and want to 
keep. 
  
Governor Nancy wanted a short bio and here it is:  I was 
born in Corning, New York, joined the Air Force and was a 
Control Tower Operator (Air Traffic Controller), met and 
married Bob Farish on June 23, 1950, had 5 children, 
Mike, Steve, Rick, Bekki and Vikki, serving in Hawaii, the 
Philippines, Germany and many of the states, started my 
company in Carrollton, Georgia in July 1979 and have 11 
grandchildren and 6 great-grandchildren.  Oh, yeah, I also 
served as your Governor in 2008-2009.  I look forward to a 
wonderful year - let's grow together!  
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From your East 
Central Region Lt. 
Governor…I have 
been a member of 
Pilot for about 19 
years and love 
everything Pilot 

means and stand for!  I joined Pilot 
while I lived and worked in Warner 
Robins.  I had grown up reading 
about Pilot activities and work they 
did almost every month in my 
hometown of Carrollton, GA.  I 
remember wishing I could be a part 
of that organization even back then.   
Two of my co-workers in Warner 
Robins were also members of Pilot 
and invited me to join.  I was so 
excited to finally be a part of this 
organization and when I moved 
from Warner Robins I transferred 
my membership.  I have served in 
most every office on the Club level 
except treasurer and have served 
on a number of committees within 
the Georgia District and have had 
the privilege and great opportunity 
to serve as Lt. Governor of the 
“former” Central Region for 2 years, 
Governor-Elect for one year and 
Governor during the 2000-2001 
Pilot year. 
 
I have 2 children, 6 grandchildren 
and am expecting my first great-
grandchild in January!  I enjoy 
meeting lots and lots of new people, 
traveling, crocheting, reading and 
ANYTHING Pilot!  
 
I am excited to be serving the clubs 
in the East Central Region as Lt. 
Governor for the upcoming Pilot 
year and hope we will all learn 
something new from each other and 
can grow and serve all our 
communities with a strong 
commitment to Pilot.  Please feel 
free to call or e-mail me with any 
observations, concerns, happenings 
or whatever about your Pilot club.  I 
look forward to hearing from you all!  
My telephone number is 478-363-
7225 and my e-mail address is 
jacque_kristoff@yahoo.com.  I wish 

all the clubs in the Georgia District 
growth, prosperity and a great and 
very successful Pilot year! 
 
Jacque Kristoff 

 
From your 
Northeast Region 
Lt. Governor…As a 
member of the 
Madison County Pilot 
Club since 2000, I 
have found the most 

wonderful group of friends who have 
a strong commitment to Pilot. I am 
looking forward to making more Pilot 
friends as well as having 
opportunities to learn, grow and 
serve together. 
 
Bill and I celebrated our 52nd 
anniversary in June and have two 
children, Rachel and Adam.  Rachel 
lives in Athens and is also a 
member of the Madison County 
Pilot Club.  Adam lives in North 
Carolina but is currently working in 
California.   
 
Bill and I have always lived in the 
Athens area and love to travel, 
especially in our RV.  I also enjoy 
entertaining, flower gardening and 
pleasure reading, when I have time.  
After retiring from the University of 
Georgia as a Conference 
Planner/Coordinator, I assumed 
more responsibilities with our 
families’ Real Estate and Insurance 
firm.  Our family is active in First 
Baptist Church of Athens.   
 
I am very excited to be working with 
the Northeast Region Pilots and 
know we will make our clubs 
stronger through friendship and 
service. 
 
Joyce Fleeman 
 

From your South 
West Region Lt. 
Governor…Thank 
you for the privilege 
to be your new SW 
Region Lt. Governor. 
I have been married 

to Eddie Berry for 16 years. I have 
two stepsons, Michael and Shaun, 
ages 29 and 26 along with our 15 
year old son, Preston and 8 year old 
twins Kallie and Troy.  My two older 
sisters retired from teaching, 
however, I am still going strong with 
29 years, four of those in Special 
Education and twenty-five years in 
Kindergarten. Besides Pilot, I am a 
member of the Delta Kappa Gamma 
Society, the Georgia Association of 
Educators and First Baptist Church 
Moultrie. I am a Harry Potter fan, 
love to have fun and enjoy sports, 
especially baseball.  A sign in my 
house reads “We interrupt this 
family for ball season.”  So, not only 
do I look forward to seeing you at 
meetings, but I’ll see you on the 
fields. 
 
Kathy Berry 

 
From your West 
Central Region Lt. 
Governor…Hi Pilots 
-- I am pleased and 
consider it a privilege 
to serve the Georgia 
District Pilot 

International as its West Central 
Region Lt Governor this Pilot 
Year.  It was in April 1998 that I 
joined the Pilot Club of Warner 
Robins and have not stopped 
since.  We have so many projects 
and a couple of fundraisers each 
year, you can just imagine the 
opportunities to excel that go along 
with such a busy schedule.  I've 
served my club as President, 
President Elect, Vice President, and 
Treasurer, and have been 
appointed Fund Raising Chair, 
Projects Chair, and Club Operations 
(now Membership Div.) co-chair.  In 
2007, I began what was to be a 2-
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term stent as the GA District 
Treasurer and then in 2009 and in 
2010 I was appointed the GA 
District PIF Representative.  When I 
joined Pilot, I was winding down a 
civil service career that took me 
from Ft Benning, GA to Memphis, 
TN, to Richmond, VA, and finally to 
Robins AF Base.  I retired in 2004 
as the Resources Manager for the 
Defense Information Systems 
Agency (DISA).  Since retiring, I 
worked almost four years as a 
contractor:  two years back at DISA, 
then two years directly for the 
contractor.  Now I devote most of 
my time to Pilot and church 
activities.  Again, I'm looking forward 
to working with the clubs in West 
Central Region and the GA District 
DAC/DEC. 
 
Brenda Walker 

 
From your 
Northwest 
Region Lt. 
Governor…I am a 
member of the 
Pilot Club of 
Sweetwater, which 

meets in Douglasville, GA., and 
former member of Pilot Club of 
Douglas County, I have been a Pilot 
for almost nine years.  I have 

enjoyed many leadership roles in 
my clubs over the years.   
 
I have retired twice, first with over 
35 yrs. with BellSouth in personnel 
work and environmental 
compliance.  Next retirement was 
with almost ten years in resource 
development at United Way.  
Currently I do mediation, consult, 
and work with Senior citizens. 
 
My wonderful Co-Pilot is Charles 
and we have three beautiful 
daughters and three beautiful 
granddaughters.  We enjoy 
spending time with family, walking, 
community activities and travel. 
 
I am looking forward to serving as 
your Lt. Gov. and making many new 
friends this Pilot year. 
 
Patricia Whatley 

 
From your 
Southeast Region 
Lt. Governor…I 
grew up on a farm 
in Arkansas where 
my father and 
mother still live.  I 

graduated from the University of 
Arkansas and spent 15 years as an 
elementary school teacher in 
Missouri and Kansas before moving 

to Georgia. I am now an assistant 
professor at Georgia Southern 
University. I married my husband, 
Mike, in 1973. Mike is currently a 
professor at the University of 
Virginia. We have three children, 
Katy, age 24, Patrick, age 23, and 
Jimmy age 21. We are members of 
White Bluff Presbyterian Church 
where I have been Sunday School 
Superintendent, a Sunday School 
teacher, a Deacon, and am 
currently an Elder. Mike and I enjoy 
traveling. We have been to 36 
different countries. Besides 
traveling, I enjoy reading, cross 
stitching, scrapbooking, babysitting 
my five year old grandson, and 
being a Pilot. I am a charter 
member of the Pilot Club of 
Chatham County and I am very 
excited to be the Lt.Governor of the 
Southeast Region of Georgia for 
2010-2011. 
 
Beverly McKenna 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
JULY BIRTHDAYS 

 
PAST PI PRESIDENT AND PAST GEORGIA 

DISTRICT GOVERNORS 
 

Pat Jarvis – July 3 
Ann Adams – July 16 

 
PAST GA DISTRICT GOVERNOR AND LT. GOVERNOR 

 
Jacque Kristoff – July 9 

 
DAC/DEC 

 
Kathy Berry – July 2 

Brenda Walker – July 18 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
Pilot International and Georgia District 

Dues – due July 1, 2011 
Club Treasurer gives books to Audit Committee by 

July 29, 2011 
PI Convention at Sheraton Hotel, Dallas, TX – July 13-16, 

2011 
Plans of Work/Copy of Budget – postmark deadline 

August 15, 2011 
PEP Report (2010-2011) – postmark deadline 

August 15, 2011 
Pilot Brain Power Walk, October 1, 2011 

Fall Council, Vineville Methodist Church, Macon, GA - 
October 8, 2011 

PIF Sweetheart Contribution - postmark deadline 
September 20, 2011 

Founder's Day - October 18, 2011 
Anchor Convention, Legacy Lodge, Lake Lanier Islands - 

March 2-4, 2012 
District Convention, Gwinnett Place Marriott, Duluth, GA - 

April 13-15, 2012 
 



The Mission of Pilot is to serve by furthering Pilot International’s humanitarian efforts through charitable, 
educational, and research programs in communities throughout the world.   

Just a friendly reminder… 
It’s not too early to start sending in photographs to Joan 
McCannon for GOVERNOR NANCY MILLER’S 
scrapbook. Please do not delay!! Joan would like to be 
able to make a selection from photos not only from the 
end-of-year special events but from all events throughout 
the year. The process is much easier if the photographs 
are not held and sent in all at one time. 
 

Photographs and other items may be sent to: 
Joan McCannon 

2022 Merle Drive SE 
Conyers, Georgia 30013-1830 

 
mcc46@bellsouth.net 

 
In Loving Remembrance…The Georgia District extends our 
deepest sympathies to those who have lost loved ones. 
 

Pilot Pilot Club 
Kathryn Lewis 

Thomason 
Emeritus member 

Elberton 
Faye Huckaby Covington 

Augusta Jenkins Charter Member 
Madison County 

 

WELCOME OUR NEW MEMBERS 
The Georgia District would like to welcome all the newest 

members to our organization! WELCOME!! 
New Member Club Sponsor 

Joyce Garmon Peachtree PC of 
Atlanta Reinstated 

Betty Sue Hunter Baxley Lisa Pearce 
Pam Masset Baxley Lisa Pearce 

Kim Cook Dublin  
Brandi Tipton Dublin  
Tori Bailey Monroe  
Elvina Young Monroe Transfer 
Diann Rountree Gainesville Joanne Whidden 
Sandra Bowen Washington Co. Bett Lord 
Cindy Coffee Washington Co. Bett Lord 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



The Mission of Pilot is to serve by furthering Pilot International’s humanitarian efforts through charitable, 
educational, and research programs in communities throughout the world.   

GPF / PIF 
 

  

“Seasons of Inspired 

Giving” 

  The Georgia District will be holding a joint fundraiser for the Georgia Pilot Foundation 
and Pilot International Foundation.   Over $9,700 was raised with last year’s Angel 
Baskets with $4,852 going to GPF and $4,852 to PIF.   
  
The funds donated by the Georgia District to the Pilot International Foundation allow all 
our local clubs to help with needs in our communities through PIF Grants and 
Scholarships as well as helping to insure that the Georgia District is a $250 District with 
Pilot International.   
  
The Georgia Pilot Foundation uses the proceeds to help fund scholarships to deserving 
Anchors.  Along with the $100 donations made by clubs and individual Pilots, we were 
able to award $9,000 in scholarships last year.  With the current increase in the cost of 
tuition for our college students, our district scholarships are needed more than ever by our 
future leaders.  

  
To encourage greater participation by the Clubs we have made changes to this year’s 
fundraiser.  We are not asking clubs to donate cards or cash for the prizes.  $3,000 in prizes 
will be awarded from the fundraising proceeds.   We will be drawing for nine baskets or bags to 
help you celebrate the “Seasons of Service”.   There will be 8 seasonal bags with $250 in cash 
and one bag to celebrate all the seasons with $1,000 in cash. 
  
We are asking all clubs to please use the $50 previously used for purchasing gift cards to 
instead purchase additional tickets for the fundraiser in your clubs’ name.  This could be a 
great opportunity for your club to win cash to use for one of your community projects.  
	
  	
  
Each Pilot Club will be given 60 tickets.  Tickets will sell for $10 each or 4 for $20 
which is a half price savings.  Tickets will be distributed to the Club Presidents at 
Fall Council held in Macon on Saturday, October 8, 2011.   Drawing will be held at 
Georgia District Convention on Saturday, April 14, 2012 at the Atlanta Gwinnett 
Marriott in Duluth.  

  
  



The Mission of Pilot is to serve by furthering Pilot International’s humanitarian efforts through charitable, 
educational, and research programs in communities throughout the world.   

Georgia Pilot Foundation, Inc. 

 
 

 CONTRIBUTION FORM 
 
The Georgia Pilot Foundation, Inc. is a non-profit, charitable foundation, which currently provides post secondary 
education scholarships to Georgia District Anchor Club members, as well as to benefit people with disabilities and 
brain related disorders. 
 
 Please send your gift, along with this completed form to: ROBIN PERRY                                                   

GPF CO-REPRESENTATIVE 
                     PO BOX 1427 
         DUBLIN, GA 31040 
 
Enclosed is a gift of $______________as a: 
 
 o Memorial Gift in Memory of  _________________________________________________ 
 
  
 o Honorarium Gift in Honor of _________________________________________________ 
 
 
 o Special Gift    _________________________________________________ 
 
 
 o Other Gift    _________________________________________________ 
 
Please send an Acknowledgement to: 
 
 Name   _____________________________________________________________ 
 
  
 Address  _____________________________________________________________ 
 
    _____________________________________________________________ 
 
 
GIVEN BY: Name  _____________________________________________________________ 
 
   
  Address _____________________________________________________________ 
 
    _____________________________________________________________ 
 
  Pilot Club _____________________________________________________________ 



The Mission of Pilot is to serve by furthering Pilot International’s humanitarian efforts through charitable, 
educational, and research programs in communities throughout the world.   

The Georgia District Governor’s Bulletin is published monthly. 
Layout Editor is Tammy Purcell. 

Articles are due on the 10th of the month preceding the publication date. 
Please e-mail articles to Nancy Miller at nancymiller76@hotmail.com. 

Every effort will be made to publish news by clubs. 
Articles may be edited to fit space. 

 
Club Presidents:  Please pass on a copy of the Governor’s Bulletin to 

EACH member of your club.  If lack of money for photocopying 
is a problem, bring a few copies of the Governor’s Bulletin 

to your meeting and pass them around for everyone to read. 
Have each member initial it when he/she has read it. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 Nancy L. Miller 
 PI Georgia District Governor 
 211 Michelle Rd. NW, Milledgeville, GA 31061 


